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13th August 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer

August 2021 School Return
I hope you have all had a fantastic summer break and have had the opportunity to enjoy the sunshine that we were so fortunate to have this year.  Staff across the school have had a fabulous break.  We are excited to be back and look forward to all of our young people returning on Monday 16th August.
You will be aware that while Scotland moves closer to “normal” in terms of the pandemic, there are still a number of safety measures in place to ensure that we are minimising transmission of the virus as much as possible.  The Scottish Government guidance for schools has requested that schools keep in place the safety measures we had prior to the summer break and then review these again in 6 weeks.  Exceptions to this are that pupils no longer need to socially distance from each other and that PE/Drama/Music can now go ahead as previously with no restrictions in terms of equipment or use of indoor spaces in place.  This link gives access to the full Scottish Government guidance https://www.gov.scot/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-reducing-the-risks-in-schools/pages/overview/ .

The safety measures however which will remain in place are noted below:

· All secondary pupils must wear a face covering in class and within the school building, unless they have a medical exemption.

· Our separate entrances/exits and adjusted start/finish times will remain.  S1/S4 pupils will enter the school grounds via the normal main ramp, S2/S5 pupils will enter via the delivery entrance gate on Fetlar Drive and S3/S6 pupils will enter via the PE pathway on Carmunnock Road.  S1-S3 pupils should be in school between 8.40-8.45 am and S4-S6 pupils should be in school between 8.45 am-8.50 am.  All lessons will begin promptly at 8.50 am.  On the first morning S1 pupils should arrive for 9.00 am
· All interval/lunchtime breaks will be outside, unless inclement weather.
· Pupils will also have designated areas at interval and lunchtimes.  We plan for S1 pupils to be released from classes prior to our normal break times, to allow them to purchase their canteen snack/lunch.  As with previous years, S1 pupils must remain in school for lunch.  S2 pupils can purchase food from our Dining Hall, S3 from the side entrance of our school canteen and S4-S6 pupils will purchase food from the café in our Social Area.

· Enhanced cleaning measures are in place and hand sanitiser is available at all entrances/exits and within classrooms.

· Classrooms doors will remain open and windows will be open to allow for appropriate ventilation.

· We are also required to ensure at least one-metre social distancing between pupils and staff exists, which we are able to do.
As we have noted previously, uniform should be worn by pupils.  Our School Uniform consists of a white school shirt, black trousers/skirt, a school tie and a black blazer.  We remain very proud of our high standards of uniform and the sense of equity and affiliation this brings to our young people, so we really appreciate your support with this.  Given that we will continue to make use of outdoor spaces as much as possible, it is advisable that pupils bring an appropriate outdoor jacket at all times.  As always, if any family has a particular difficulty with this, please do not hesitate to contact our Pupil Support Team, who will be able to support you with this.  The link below can also be used for Clothing Grant Applications - www.glasgow.gov.uk/schoolsandlearning.
Our school is currently undergoing a cladding renovation, which is very exciting.  This has been modernised to anthracite grey, with splashes of blue, green and pink throughout.  Over the next 3 years, all of our buildings will be ugraded to this and we cannot wait to see the final outcome.  Additional safety measures are in place regarding this work and we have revised our Fire Safety Plans to ensure pupil and staff safety remains our priority.

Thank you for your continued support and we look forward to seeing your young people next week. 
Take care and stay safe.

Yours sincerely
Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed
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